Hoa

3:30

5:32

6:00

6:03

6:08

6:13

6:18

6:38

6:48

WATAUGA

BOARD OF EDUCATION

Margaret E. Gragg Educational Center

175 Pioneer Trail Boone, NC 28607

WATAU GA (828) 264-7190

WATAUGA COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING

October 14, 2019
5:30 P.M.

CALL TO ORDER

CLOSED SESSION

Mo 0w

Approval of Minutes

Reportable Offenses — N.C.G.S.115C-288(g)
Student Records - N.C.G.S.143-318.11(a)(1)
Personnel — N.C.G.S.143-318.11(a)(6)
Attorney Client - N.C.G.S.143-318.11(a)(3)

OPEN SESSION/WELCOME/MOMENT OF SILENCE

DISCUSSION AND ADJUSTMENT OF AGENDA

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

STUDENTS’ REPORT

PUBLIC RECOGNITION

A.
B.

Gold Bell Award
Watauga County Schools Exceptional Children Program Educator
of Excellence

C. GEARUP Youth Leadership Summit
D.
E. Servant’s Heart Award

National Principal’s Month

CONSENT AGENDA

A.
B.
C.
D.

Approval of Minutes for 9/3/19, 9/9/19
Field Trip Approvals

Surplus Declaration Request

Personnel Report

CURRICULUM AND STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT UPDATE

Board Chair

Board Chair

Board Chair

Dr. Scott Elliott

Ms. Emerson Huffman
Ms. Haleigh Lawson
Dr. Scott Elliott

Dr. Michael Marcela
Ms. Laura Turner

Dr. Scott Elliott
Dr. Scott Elliott

Dr. Scott Elliott

Ms. Tamara Stamey
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10.
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12.
13.

14.

15.
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PUBLIC COMMENT Board Chair

Note: Anyone who wishes to address the Board should sign the Public Comment Roster

CLOSED SESSSION

A. Attorney Client - N.C.G.S.143-318.11(a)(3)

B. Pursuant to § G.S. 143-218.11(a)(5) — To establish, or to instruct the Watauga County Board
of Education’s staff or negotiating agents concerning the position to be taken by or on behalf
of the Board in negotiating the price and other materials terms of a contract or proposed

contract for the acquisition of real property (Watauga County tax parcel identification number
1980-26-1517).

BOARD OPERATIONS
BOARD COMMENTS

ADJOURNMENT
MISCELLANEOUS INFORMATION

Calendar Committee Minutes September 2019
Personnel Committee Minutes September 2019



WATAUGA COUNTY
DO Q.  50ARD OF EDUCATION
Margaret E. Gragg Educational Center

WATAUGA 175 Pioneer Trail Boone, NC 28607

(828) 264-7190 (828) 264-7196

Minutes
Joint meeting of
Watauga County Board of Commissioners and

Watauga County Schools Board of Education

DATE: September 3, 2019

PRESENT: Brenda Reese, Gary Childers,
Steve Combs, Jay Fenwick, Dr. Scott Elliott,
Superintendent, Dr. Steven Martin,

TIME: 6:00 p.m. Asst. Superintendent

PLACE: Valle Crucis School Gymnasium

CALL TO ORDER

Mrs. Brenda Reese welcomed everyone and introduced the Watauga County School board members,
minus Mr. Ron Henries who was unable to attend due to a family emergency. She introduced Dr.
Bonnie Smith, principal of Valle Crucis. She called the Watauga County Schools meeting to order at
6:00PM. She passed the microphone to the County Commissioners and Mr. John Welsh who called the
meeting to order at 6:05PM. He asked the commissioners to introduce themselves. He turned the
meeting over to Dr. Scott Elliott.

SUPERINTENDENT’S PRESENTATION

Dr. Elliott welcomed everyone in attendance, and gave a special welcome to Dr. Bonnie Smith who was
hosting the meeting that evening, the concerned citizens who attended, and the students in attendance
reminding them that this was an example of discussion of differing opinions in a civil society. He
welcomed Representative Ray Russell. He encouraged everyone who wished to make a comment to sign
the public comment roster.

Dr. Elliott presented the agenda for the evening, which would contain a presentation about the process
behind the decision to build a new Valle Crucis by Dr. Elliott, a presentation by Chad Robertson of Clark
Nexen detailing why their recommendation was to build a new school rather than renovate the existing
school, public comments, and finally comments by members of both boards.
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Dr. Elliott detailed the needs and considerations for Valle Crucis. He showed the flyer for Valle Crucis
School. He noted that Clark Nexen had been hired to evaluate all of the schools so that projects could be
prioritized. That study showed that Valle Crucis and Hardin Park should be replaced rather than
renovated. They questioned whether to rebuild on the existing site, find another location in Valle Crucis,
or find a location outside of Valle Crucis.

Traffic is a big consideration and a priority as a design criteria is to remove the congestion from the road.
Flooding has occurred since the building of the school in 1935. Flood remediation cost $25,000 during
the 2018-2019 school year, which seems to be increasingly worse. He presented images of flooding
which had occurred in the past few years. Despite efforts to prevent flooding, water continues to invade
the building. Dutch Creek wants to flow through the school grounds and into the community. He showed
videos of the area, and of the Watauga River and Dutch Creek flooding.

Funding for the school will come from an undesignated fund balance. The Board of Commissioners
raised property taxes .03/$100 to cover the cost of construction of future buildings.
Construction of a new school will be approximately $35 million.

Valle Crucis school population currently has 387 students preschool to eighth grade. It is recommended
to build a school to accommodate 450 students, and all communal rooms will be a bit larger to
accommodate the additional students

He stated the Hodges property is under contract for $1,105,000, due diligence surveys have been
completed, and on that day approval had been granted to drill a well to test for adequate water supply.

Currently, design considerations are: one or two stories, location on property, exterior lighting, style,
colors and materials, traffic management, storm water management, and community partnerships. Dr.
Elliott stated that he valued the input of the community, and once again, he thanked everyone for coming,

CLARK NEXEN PRESENTATION

Dr. Elliott introduced Mr. Chad Robertson, of Clark Nexen Architects who had previously completed the
architectural study of Watauga County Schools. He showed areal views of the school and the 500 year
flood plain. Using industry standards, Valle Crucis School scored low in site adequacy, high in location,
low in adequate parking, but playgrounds and play fields scored high.

He showed images documenting the damage to the school building. The analysis of current site and
building scored 9 out of 18 using Department of Public Instruction standards who recommend replacing
a facility if a score of 12 or below is obtained.

Clark Nexen reviewed the adequacy the Valle Landing Property which would require an elevated
building of at least two feet and would wrap around the existing school. The second option was to
renovate the existing school and did not alleviate many existing problems. The third option was to tear
down and rebuild on the existing site which would cause a major disruption of student education.

The evaluation of the Hodges site allows for a one story 75,000 square foot site. A two story solution
has many options which do not impact the well placement, allow for parking in several areas, queuing of
traffic, and bus traffic as well. The evaluation of the well was saved until all other inspections were made
and approved. This was the last item tested as it is the most costly.
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PUBLIC COMMENT

At 6:45 Mr. John Welsh introduced the first speaker for public comment. The speakers were:

Ms. Mary Mast

Ms. Debbie Glover
Dr. Lyle Schoenfeldt
Mr. Ron Goodrich
Bernard and Tessa Russo
Mr. Eddie Malliot
Ms. Beruta Claunch
Mr. Bill Pressly

Mr. Frank Barry
Mr. Chase Ambler
Ms. Sarah Donovan
Gannon Tipton
Scott St. Clair

Kelli Mayhew

Ben Jones

Ms. Gina Holste

Mr. Jimmy Hodges
Dr. Ramses Masis
Mrs. Mary Mast

Comments showed support for having a new school, but varied in their opinion of where the school
should be located. Opinions in favor of the placing the school on the “Hodges property” cited keeping
the school at the center of the community and in a location where the school would not flood. Opposing
opinions cited noise, traffic, and cost as significant reasons to locate the school in a different location.

With no additional community members wishing to be heard, comments were then made by the Board
and Commission. Mr. Welch said that additional comments could be sent to the commissioners and
superintendent and board members.

Mr. Steve Combs expressed the necessity for site research. He said that a new site is important so that
learning can continue while construction occurs. He cares about business and understands the concerns
of the business owners. He felt that concerns would subside and would be replaced by pride in the
community. He said that the new school would fit in nicely in the community. He stated that traffic was
already a factor, and that additional traffic should not be a concern. Dr. Gary Childers spoke as a board
member and retired educator who was very familiar with the community. He regretted that there are
folks unhappy with the decisions. He believed that they will build a school that is an asset to the students
and community. He said that the board speaks with one voice, but are open to a better site if that exists.
He stated the board’s desire to do their best to provide a great school for the students. Dr. Jay Fenwick
spoke about his focus on the students and his focus on all the decisions related to the schools, education
and students. He stated that a monthly meeting of representatives of the board and commissioners is held
to discuss the future of building and improvements to the schools. He stated that their focus was to
minimize the impact on the students and their desire that students not suffer due to construction. He said
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that the school belongs in the community. He noted a focus on fiscal responsibility, and that there are

tough decisions to be made to balance having a great school relative to the cost. He stated that the school
will be beautiful. Ms. Brenda Reese spoke about living in the Valle Crucis community. She has firsthand
knowledge of the flooding and wants to provide a good school for the students. She thanked everyone
involved for continuing to make good decisions and find a good solution.

Mr. Perry Yates noted that there were five generations present in the auditorium. He said that we need
to put the children in first and that the community would revolve around schools and churches. He hoped
for unity and the “golden rule” to be used by all. Mr. Kennedy spoke about the sensitivity towards the
aesthetics of the school building, and noted that the Department of Transportation could do a traffic study.
He said that he was glad to be part of the community and want to make the right decision for everyone.
Mr. Turnbow shared that the commissioners valued all of the comments which would be pursuant to
making a good decision. He said that there was much thought put into the presentation and the process
of making the decision. He wanted all the students to have the opportunity to have an excellent education
and this decision is necessary to achieve that.

Mr. Turnbow stressed that much thought was necessary to make a good decision and that this was a
thinking commission. He noted that the appraisal was available to the public.

Mr. Welch thanked everyone for being present and participating. He said that more meetings would
occur, and that they would be open and fact-based. He stressed their desire to do what is best for the
students and community.

Dr. Elliott will continue to take more information.

Mr. Yates of the County Commission made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Mr. Turnbow
with unanimous consent at 8:02pm

From the Watauga County Board of Education, Steve Combs moved to adjourn which was seconded by
Gary Childers and was unanimously approved at 8:03pm.

Brenda Reese, Board Vice-Chair Dr. Scott Elliott, Superintendent






